

Johnstown Saddle Club August 15, 2022 Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm.

Roll call of officers: The Vice President, Denise was out.

Secretary's report: July's minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's report for July -The Royalty has \$762.40 in their account. We have \$6,716.75 in checking after paying \$138.25 to Republic Services for the cleaning of toilets, \$200 to Teagan Weir for the July show, \$205.93 to Joslin for daily highpoint awards and \$283.59 to Susan for the purchase of a shade tarp. We deposited \$2,304 for the July Gymkhana, and \$799 for the July show. We have \$7,554.30 in Savings after receiving .18 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$14,271.05.

Royalty report: The Royalty discussed the Larimer County Parade which was held on July 30th. A date will need to be set for the Royalty tryouts for the 2023 court. The time frame mentioned was late September or early October. The consensus is September, and the final date was set as Sunday, September 25th. This will be a tryout only, not events will be held.

Old Business: Nothing to report.

New Business: Please check the meetings and volunteer hours that was sent to all members for accuracy. This information will also be posted to the web. A question came up about the current standings. Paige will check with Julie about getting that posted. A few people mentioned they are not receiving emails. We will confirm email addresses and ask that people check their spam folder.

Lori mentioned that the boards are loose in the seating area, and can we get those fixed? Susan said she will look at getting that done in the spring.

Gymkhana Report: A concern was brought up about the leadline gifts handed out during the flag run. A young boy was injured when a horse spooked due to the sound of a crinkling bag. It was decided that a ticket will be handed to them, and they can redeem it at the Royalty Roost for their gift.

Several people mentioned that one of the speakers was not working properly, Susan mentioned we need a lift in order to get it fixed.

The footing around the barrels and poles was getting compacted at this last event. It was asked that we do a drag with a 4-wheeler. It was decided that it would be best between age groups and that we would need to pay for the gas.

Mentioned to keep things flowing, the gate person needs to have those up next close at hand, especially for flags. Also, they need to indicate which direction they are running so the flag setter can be ready to quickly set.

Show Report: Reported that Debbie Webster will be the August judge. Look for the patterns to be posted to the web.

New Members: None.

Member time: If there is interest in t-shirts, get with Aubree and/or Amber.

Bills to be paid: none

Next meeting will be held on September 12, at 6:00 pm, at TS Ranch and Arena.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:42 pm.